
 

 
 

Council Meeting – 20 October 2011 
 

National Audit Office (NAO) Audit Completion Report (including 
Management Letter) on the 2010/11 financial statement audit  
 

Executive summary and recommendations  
 
Introduction  
The NAO Audit Completion Report is provided to the Council for its 
consideration.  
 
Decision  
The Council is asked to review and approve the National Audit Office (NAO) 
Audit Completion Report for 2010-11. 
  
Background information  
Following the onsite NAO audit of the year end financial statements and draft 
2010-11 Annual Report, their Audit Completion Report is attached – refer 
Appendix One.  
 
Three observations and recommendations were identified during the audit. These 
were:- 
 

1) Deferred Income Balance 
2) Capitalisation of Training and Support and 
3) Income Recognition 

 
The details of these and the management responses can be found in the Audit 
findings section of the report. 
 
Resource implications  
Nil 
 
Financial implications  
NAO Audit fee for HPC. 
 
Appendices  
Appendix – NAO Audit Completion Report 
 
Date of paper  
10 October 2011 


























































